
 
 WEST SHORE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Lewisberry, PA 

September 9, 2021 

The West Shore School Board met in regular session at 6:34 p.m. with President Kambic presiding. 

 

The following members were present: Crocenzi, Francis, Guistwhite, Moyer, Schwager, Stoltenburg, 

and Tierney.  

 

Member present via online participation: Wilson.  

 

Administrators present: Stoltz, Whye, Argot, Leese, Sanders Stuck, Tabachini, Fourhman, Ryan, and 

Vogelsong. Solicitor: Say. 

   

Personnel  

 

 

 

 

Motion: 

 

 

 

 

 

It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mrs. Schwager 

that the Board of School Directors Approves Item 5.a.1. 

Resignation(s) - Professional; Item 5.a.2. Resignation(s) - 

Support; Item 5.a.3. Resignation(s) – Extra Duty; Item 5.a.4. 

Request(s) for Family and Medical Leave – Professional; Item 

5.a.5. Request(s) for Extended Absence - Professional; Item 

5.a.6. Request(s) for Sabbatical Leave; Item 5.a.7. Alteration(s) 

to Employment Status – Professional; Item 5.a.8. Alteration(s) 

to Employment Status – Support; Item 5.a.9. Appointment(s) – 

Professional; Item 5.a.10. Appointment(s) – Support; Item 

5.a.11. Appointment(s) - Extra Duty; Item 5.a.12. Approval - 

Supplemental Time; Item 5.a.13. Memorandum(s) of 

Understanding-Professional; Item 5.a.14. Recognition - 

Professional Employee Status; Item 5.a.15. Request(s) for 

Preapproval of Graduate; Credits; Item 5.a.16. Approval - 

Substitute Lists. Motion carried on a roll call vote 9-0.  

 

Health and Safety Plan  Dr. Stoltz provided an update on the status of the Health and 

Safety Plan. 

 

Recognition by the 

Board 

  Mr. Kambic gave a Shout Out for the first day of school. 

 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak 

 Brighton Pearson, Red Land High School Sophomore, 

submitted comments against the universal mask mandate. These 

comments were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Recognition of Public 

– Agenda Items 

 

 Brandy Bacon, Dover, submitted comments related to support 

for universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Ryan Barbers, New Cumberland, submitted comments related 

to support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

 



 
Thomas Beaman, Lewisberry, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Rachel Beaver, Mechanicsburg, submitted comments against 

the universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Christopher & Rachel Bohonyi, New Cumberland, submitted 

comments against the universal mask mandate. These 

comments were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Kristina Burrus, Etters, submitted comments related to support 

for universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Nicolette Byer, Etters, submitted comments related to support 

for universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Jennifer Cline, New Cumberland, submitted comments related 

to support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Kirsten Cohick, Lewisberry, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

April Daisley, Mechanicsburg, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Rebecca Derstine, Lewisberry, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Thomas Flynn, Etters, submitted comments related to support 

for universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Meghan Gallup, Etters, submitted comments related to support 

for universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Kali Garman, Etters, submitted comments against the universal 

mask mandate. These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance. 

 

 

 



 
Jennifer Graf, Camp Hill, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Renee Greenawalt, Camp Hill, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Danielle Gross, Etters, submitted comments related to support 

for universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Kimberly Group, York Haven, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Nancy Hagerty, Etters, submitted comments related to support 

for universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Jillian Hamilton, Camp Hill, submitted comments against and 

in support of the universal mask mandate, would like a 

compromise. These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance. 

 

Dana Harkreader, Camp Hill, submitted comments related to 

the quarantine policy. These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Jill Healy, Lemoyne, submitted comments related to support for 

universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Derek Hockenberry, Lewisberry, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Allison Hollen, Etters, submitted comments related to support 

for universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Bill Kennedy, New Cumberland, submitted comments related 

to support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Teressa Kilheffer, Camp Hill, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

 



 
Stephen King, New Cumberland, submitted comments related 

to support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

David Ledermann, New Cumberland, submitted comments 

related to support for universal mask mandate. These comments 

were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Susan Linsey, Dover, submitted comments related to support 

for universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Tracie Maille, New Cumberland, submitted comments related 

to support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Nick Malawskey, Camp Hill, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Chris Marchand, Lemoyne, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Tiffany Meeder, York Haven, submitted comments against the 

universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Kim Mehaffey, Lewisberry, submitted comments related to 

virtual learning days. These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Arianna Michael, Camp Hill, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Sarah Miller, Etters, submitted comments against the universal 

mask mandate. These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance. 

 

Mike Moser, Lewisberry, submitted comments related to 

science behind masking. These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Catie Moyer, Lewisberry, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

 

 



 
Beth Henry Nahf, Etters, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Whitney Navagato, Mechanicsburg, submitted comments 

related to support for universal mask mandate. These comments 

were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

John Noll, Etters, submitted comments related to support for 

universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Kristina Pae, Etters, submitted comments related to support for 

universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Kim Patterson, Etters, submitted comments related to support 

for universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Lorrie Quick, Goldsboro, submitted comments against the 

universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Karen Robison, New Cumberland, submitted comments related 

to support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Scott & Lesley Rogers, Mechanicsburg, submitted comments 

related to support for universal mask mandate. These comments 

were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Tammy Schriver, New Cumberland, submitted comments 

against the universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Jason Schwartzman, Lemoyne, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Michelle Schwartzman, Lemoyne, submitted comments related 

to support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Carrie Shusta, New Cumberland, submitted comments related 

to support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

 

 



 
Alyssa Sobieray, New Cumberland, submitted comments 

related to support mask mandate. These comments were shared 

with the Board in advance. 

 

Cynthia Spigelmyer, Lewisberry, submitted comments related 

to support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Erin Strelec, New Cumberland, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Jennifer & Michael Sutton, Etters, submitted comments against 

the universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Liisa Temple, Lewisberry, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Jill Titus, Etters, submitted comments related to support for 

universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Joy Verner & Sue Waldner, Camp Hill, submitted comments 

related to support for universal mask mandate. These comments 

were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Melissa Warren, Etters, submitted comments related to support 

for universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Laura Whittaker, New Cumberland, submitted comments 

related to support for universal mask mandate. These comments 

were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Brianna Wilson, Etters, submitted comments against the 

universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Jennifer Wilt, Etters, submitted comments related to support for 

universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Kristie Wolf-Maloney, Etters, submitted comments related to 

support for universal mask mandate. These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

 

 



 
Amanda Zurick, Etters, submitted comments related to support 

for universal mask mandate. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance. 

 

Jason Armstrong, Mechanicsburg, expressed his support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Jason Berry, Harrisburg, expressed his support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Blake Brown, Etters, expressed his support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Patty Brown, Camp Hill, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Amanda Derrickson, Dover, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Thaddeus Eisenhower, New Cumberland, expressed his support 

for personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Jessica Elscheid, New Cumberland , expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Natalie Fortenbaugh, Camp Hill, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Kristi Harmon, Mechanicsburg, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Bob Hirsch, New Cumberland, expressed his support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Celeste Jack, Camp Hill, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Barbara Lathrop, New Cumberland, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Anna Masse, York Haven, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

David McCahan, Lewisberry, expressed his support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Aileen Minium, New Cumberland, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

 



 
Dr. Frederick Minium, New Cumberland, expressed his support 

for personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Laura Mowery, Mechanicsburg, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Kelly Nye, Wellsville, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Terra Oyler, Mechanicsburg, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Ashley Perez, Lemoyne, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Dora Polk, New Cumberland, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Krista Sellars, New Cumberland, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Jessica Shettel, Etters, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Allison Shipp, Camp Hill, expressed her support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Tyler Shott, New Cumberland, expressed his support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Janel Trowbridge, Dover, expressed her support for mask 

wearing to the Board. 

 

Matthew Wagner, New Cumberland, expressed his support for 

personal/parental choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Matt Weiser, Etters, expressed his support for personal/parental 

choice for mask wearing to the Board. 

 

Information Items  

 

 

 

Dr. Stoltz provided an overview of the September 16 Board 
agenda. 
 
Mrs. Stuck provided reports on the Investment Update, 
Assessed Value Spreadsheet, Budget Status Reports, Capital 
Reserves Summary, Rossmoyne Project, and 2020 Bond Fund 
Summary. 
 

Recognition of Public 

– General Items 

 

 No members of the Public addressed the Board 

 



 
Adjournment  There being no further business, President Kambic declared the 

meeting adjourned. (8:37 p.m.) 

  

__________________________________ 

Dr. Ryan E. Argot, Secretary 

 


